
November, 2017 
 
Dear Parents of 11th Grade Students: 
 
This coming January, Mr. Andrew Schultz (math) and Mr. Frank Kearns (verbal/writing) will 
offer an afternoon test preparation course at Oratory Prep School addressing both the SAT and 
ACT exams.  The course will begin on Monday, January 8th, and run for seven consecutive 
Mondays from 3:00 - 5:00, leading up to the March SAT test date.  On Mondays when school is 
closed (holidays or snow), the class will run on the next day (Tuesday).  Students will receive 
both an hour of math instruction and an hour of verbal instruction during each of the eight 
classes.  Additionally, students will be expected to complete practice work at home in 
preparation for the weekly meetings.  The cost for the course is $400, which includes a copy of 
The Official SAT Study Guide, published by the College Board, and Peterson’s The Real ACT 
Prep Guide.   
 
The registration deadline for this course is Monday, December 18th.  Completed registration 
forms and payment must be returned to the College Placement Office by this date.  Feel free to 
contact Mr. Schultz (aschultz@oratoryprep.org) or Mr. Kearns (fkearns@oratoryprep.org) with 
any questions.   
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SAT Preparation Course Registration Form 
 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Phone #: _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Email: _________________________________________________________________ 
 

Please make checks payable to: Oratory Prep School 

Mail to: College Placement Office 

Oratory Preparatory School 

425 Morris Ave 

Summit, NJ 07901 

mailto:aschultz@oratoryprep.org
mailto:fkearns@oratoryprep.org

